
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

August 19, 2010

Members present were: Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, Jack Busher, Jim (and Darlene) Hatley, Pat Cooper, Barry Cooper, Janeen Igou and Danielle Hill

The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.  Glen introduced and welcomed new Senior Ranger Dani Hill to the meeting.  

The minutes from the last meeting (July 2010) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote.

Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1,832 in the 1st Bank account. We have a total of $13,893 including $5000 + in the CD.  Approximately 10 passes will be given to Enlisted Soldiers by an anonymous donor.  Treasurer’s report was submitted by Barb Scott and accepted unanimously.

Programs/Finance: No news.

Membership: 1 new membership was reported.

Communications: Jack reported that the new Tracker was on the website.  He is working on the membership list.
Volunteer Update: 2 Trail workdays had to be canceled due to crew leaders being out of town.  We need to boost the number of trail workers - Mitch emphasized the need for help with his endorsement on the last trail maintenance email.

   Jack commented that Pat Grove’s programs were good this summer and Pam concurred adding that attendance was impressively high.  19 new Volunteers completed training this summer.  Additional help for trail maintenance and other projects may come from transitional Soldiers and local high school students.

Park Manager Update

Dani shared that Mitch is working on the Master Plan for the Top of the Mountain, Brian is applying for Senior Ranger positions and she is getting up to speed in her new position.  Bernie is at home with an injured back and they do not know how long she will be out.  The Seasonal Workers are starting to turn over with their replacements, Camp Hosts will be leaving at the end of September to early October.  Jack added that Mitch is applying for a VOC grant for 2011, to help with building Talon to the Top.  The summer of 2012 will see other trail work on the Top.  Top Trails will go by the homestead, the plane wreck, and include 2 peak views.  There will be interp signs about the history and habitat.  It is believed that the Dixon Trail on the South slope does not need an environmental study because it is a historical trail, and we should get confirmation in November.  Lack of water and fire hazard are concerns.  Glen mentioned the Colorado Convention Bureau may be a good resource and Mitch will try to take them to see the Top.  

   Glen reminded that the Friends do not have a current request list from the park.  Maybe we could sit down with Mitch and discuss possibilities.  Glen commented that we are hosting an Exterra Event on October 9th.  

   Ft Carson is working on improving it’s relationship with the park.  Pat Cooper suggested that during our programs, we should try to ask how people found out about the park. Barry expressed concern that without a trained Naturalist during the off-season, we will have problems planning programs and marketing them.  He asked if the Friends could fund a Naturalist during the Fall/Winter/early Spring.  Next year’s State Park budget looks worse than this year.  Pat G. starts working in March next year.  Barry volunteered to check on what it would take to fund a full-time Naturalist. 

Old Business

Bear Signs: Signs and rivets arrived and Jim and Darlene mounted all the Bear Signs on picnic tables throughout the park.  Big thanks to the Hatleys for protecting the bears and getting this done!

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program: We need to work on concepts and prices.  

Camper Services Center project update: As a review, the original project fell through and Pat Grove picked it up and will work on designing “a history of the park” display.  Pat hopes to have a draft at the end of August.  

New Business

No Child Left Inside: Janeen gave a quick overview and invited everyone to participate.  There will be requests for Friends’ support as the program develops.

Camp Host Jamboree: Will be 27 -29 Sept.  Details are forthcoming.

Surveying the Top: Jack shared that he, Mitch, Jim Purdy, Linda Overlin, and Paul Smith surveyed the potential trail areas.  Mitch will work on consolidating the history of the park, to include the Top.

FCMSP Board Elections will be in October.  The Open Board meeting on Sept 19th will start with a potluck supper.  Barb will receive the RSVPs, and Glen will organize the meal and send out the invitation to Friends members and anyone interested in our organization.  The Board voted to use $50 to offset costs.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:57pm.  The annual Open Board Meeting will be held on September 16, 2010 at 5:30pm.  Invitations went out to all Friends of the Park and anyone who might be interested, to attend the meeting and enjoy a pot luck dinner with the Board members.

Respectfully submitted, 

Janeen Igou

Acting


